
Allan Barker Project Meeting January 29th 2009  
 
 
In attendance 
Cllr Mrs R Sharples, Cllr Mrs M Walker, Cllr P Donnellan, Cllr R Curtis, Cllr R Johnson. 
Ground Work Lincolnshire Martin Ely 
Pavilion Caretaker also representing Tattershall Primary School, Chris Shinn 
St Michaels School Caretaker Anita Beeson 
Youth Worx, Kate Pinfold & Matthew Fido 
Coningsby FC rep. Derek Hodgson 
 
Apologies; Mark Humphreys, Rebecca Wakefield, Cllr Mrs J Roseveare & Cllr Mrs M Wilson 
 
 

1. Revised Plan – several contractors have been approached and costs are coming in slightly 
higher than anticipated; with this in mind a few minor changes are to be made to the 
MUGA to bring it into line with estimated costs; these were agreed, Martin has been 
asked to provide copies of details ASAP to Town Clerk to enable planning application to 
be submitted to East Lindsey. Kate Pinfold & Matthew Fido are keen to get working on a 
funding bid this is to be started ASAP. 

2. Environmental Scheme- Planting; Groundwork have managed to secure around 400 trees 
these are part of an initiative scheme run by the Government and will be at no cost to 
Coningsby, Council have roughly 30 medium sized trees to add to this, spring bulbs will 
be supplied by Groundwork. Dates set for planting 24th February 2009 St Michaels 
School; 24th February 2009 Tattershall Primary School, with a whole community day 
being scheduled for Saturday 28th February; notices will be placed on Council notice 
boards and local groups will be invited along; refreshments are to be served in the 
Pavilion. 

3. Building Regulations – These are passed and awaiting the go ahead for putting out to 
tender, two firms tendered for the regulation application these will be contacted again 
plus any other that apply. Clerk to contact Mr Cartwright who has drawn up the plans for 
details of what to do next. Martin Ely voiced that he would be approaching the Football 
foundation for funding for the extensions to the building, but they would not fund Car 
Parking this would have to be sourced elsewhere. 

4. Rebecca Wakefield had other commitments and was unable to attend – report sent in to 
say a meeting with RAF Benevolent Fund to hopefully secure the suggested funding is to 
be held during February. 

 
 
Date for next meeting Thursday 12th March 2009 at 7pm 
 
Meeting Closed  


